GREATER**LONDON**AUTHORITY



Information Governance Our ref: MGLA010716-6832

Date: 29 July 2016

Dear ,

Freedom of Information request - EU Referendum

Thank you for your email of 29 June 2016 in which you request the following information relating to the former Mayor of London, Boris Johnson. Your request has been considered under the Freedom of Information Act and I will answer each part of you request in turn.

 Any correspondence by the [former] Mayor, internal or external, regarding the EU referendum.

Please see the attached correspondence. This includes some previously released information (reference 8770).

• Minutes of any internal or private meetings by the [former] Mayor on the EU referendum prior to the vote.

We do not hold the information you request.

 Any meeting by any of the [former] Mayor's staff and external bodies on the subject of the vote

We do not hold the information you request.

• Any reports prepared by City Hall, the [former] Mayor's staff, or external bodies prior to the Referendum on the subject of the EU referendum.

In 2014, the former Mayor asked his Economic Advisor, Gerard Lyons, to consider London's relationship with the EU. The subsequent report *A win-win situation* can be found at the following link:

https://www.london.gov.uk/business-and-economy-publications/europe-report-win-win-situation.

There was a further report published in February 2016 *London: The Global Powerhouse* which also looks at London and the EU. This can be found at:

https://www.london.gov.uk/business-and-economy-publications/london-global-powerhouse

City Hall, London, SE1 2AA - london.gov.uk - mayor@london.gov.uk - 020 7983 4000

• Any future predictions on the economic performance of London if the UK voted to leave the EU that the [former] Mayor may have been informed of.

As above.

• Any information which the [former] Mayor's office believes would be under the scope of the request but not specifically stated above.

The former Mayor has now left the GLA, as has the Mayoral team which he had appointed. We have included all of the information that we believe is directly relevant to your request. However, you are of course entitled to submit a new request for any additional information that you might be interested in.

If you have any further questions relating to this matter, please contact me, ensuring that you quote the reference at the top of this letter.

Yours sincerely,

lan Lister

Information Governance Manager

If you are unhappy with the way the GLA has handled your request, you may complain using the complaints procedure, available at: http://www.london.gov.uk/about-us/greater-london-authority-gla/sharing-our-information/freedom-information